
  

 

Hanney News 
Number 562 October 2022 

Hanney WI invite you to our Craft Fair on  
Saturday 15th October 2022 at the Hanney War 

Memorial Hall. 
Many quality artisan traders will be joining us who are local 
and also from all over Oxfordshire and Berkshire. There will 
be something for  everyone including the famous WI Teas & 
Cakes. With so many things to choose from you might even 
be tempted to shop early for Christmas! Bring your friends 
and family for a good day out.   

 10.00am till 3.00pm.        Free Entry - Free Parking 

See  
Editorial 
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Editorial 
As I write this editorial, we are just six days 
on from the loss of HM the Queen. I, along 
with everyone else I’m sure, was a huge 
admirer of her absolute dedication to the 
role over a very long time indeed.  
Since her passing, and not altogether unex-
pectedly, we have all been rather inundat-
ed by the media with a million tired old 
cliches regarding her life and her death.  
One claim that was made - on the BBC and 
elsewhere - was that during her reign, she 
had visited about one third of the country, 
and that set me wondering if she had ever 
come to Hanney? So dear readers, if she did  
- and you perhaps have a story to tell about 
the visit? - please let me know.  
If you expected long tributes and numer-
ous photographs of the Queen in this issue, 
I can only apologise, since there are none, 
other than the one of the book of Condo-
lences in St James Church and a portrait - a 
particularly good one in my humble - on 
the front cover. 
In the evening of the day she died last 
Thursday, I enjoyed a very agreeable drink 
down at the Legion with some fine and up-
standing East Hanney gentlemen. The place 
was buzzing...footie on the tv, and a darts 
match in full swing.  
Life does indeed go on - how’s that for a 
tired old  cliche ? - no less in these pages 

than elsewhere. Apart from all else, I’m 
sure that’s what she would have wanted. 
 

So, with your permission, I’ll return to the 
usual ‘stuff’….  
We welcome a new advertiser this month, 
‘Mrs Jones Beauty’, see page 19. 
And whilst on ads, we currently have some 
room , so if you want to advertise your 
business, give me a ring...we’re cheap! See 
page 11. 
Thanks to the various photographers who 
contributed to our photospread on page 15 
of our two recent Festivals hosted by the 
splendid local hostelries, the Plough in 
West Hanney and the Black Horse in East. 
And shares are still available to buy in the  
Hanney Community Pub Co....see page 13. 
Tempted by tennis? Now’s a good time to 
join the Hanney Tennis Club...see page 14. 
Little Emma R seems pretty keen! 
A sad tale on page 9, and some thoughts on 
our Facebook groups on page 5. 
If you enjoy a whiskey, check out page 4, 
and if you remember ‘Blakey’, see page 5. 
Please be kind to our water voles and don't 
let your doggies swim in the Letcombe 
Brook...page 6. 
OK, enough ramblings from me, you get the 
idea, I’m sure. Here’s to a rather more jolly 
and less eventful October, I’ll see you in 
November. 

Our political chums... David Johnston is our MP. Contact him here: House of 
Commons, London, SW1A 0AA, or phone: 0207 219 3000, or 
email: david.johnston.mp@parliament.uk. Website: www.david-johnston.org.uk 

Juliette Ash is our County Councillor...her contact details: c/o County Hall, New Road, 
Oxford, OX1 1ND. Email:  juliette.ash@oxfordshire.gov.uk. www.julietteash.co.uk 
Sally Povolotsky is our  District Councillor.  
You can contact her on: Sally.Povolotsky@whitehorsedc.gov.uk  

We here at Hanney News Global International welcome articles or letters.  
Please submit items to the Editor, preferably by email,  

or use the Hanney News post box in the Community Shop. Contact me, the Editor,  
Jim Stagg, on 01235 867500, or by email: hanneynews@gmail.com 

mailto:david.johnston.mp@parliament.uk
mailto:juliette.ash@oxfordshire.gov.uk
http://www.julietteash.co.uk/
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What’s happening this month? 

Monday 3rd - 7.30 at the Village Hall. Hanney Gardening Club hosts a talk by Andie 
McDowell who set up the very successful 'Dahlia Beach' at Milletts Farm. All welcome - 
guests £2 or become a member for only £8 per year and enjoy a full series of monthly 
talks and visits. A special highlight will be the talk by garden designer and TV presenter 
Chris Beardshaw on February 6th 2023. More information 
on www.hanneygardeningclub.org.uk 

Fri 7th. Hanney Film Night - ‘Downton Abbey’ - see page 4. 

Sat 15th, 10am till 3pm. Hanney WI Craft Fair, Village Hall. Lots of stalls, teas and 
cake throughout the event, a nice family outing. See front page, assuming you haven’t 
already, on your short journey here to page 3! (Research shows that some people read 
magazines backwards.) 

Sat 15th - Hanney Flood Group Working Party. For details see page 26 

Sat 15th - Dirty Deeds at the RBL. A jaunty beat combo with drums and electric guitars 
involved I suspect. 

Fri 21st, Sat 22nd, Oktoberfest, Old Mill Hall, School Ln Grove, OX12 7LB. 

Mon 24th - Sat 5th Nov - Wantage Literary Festival. 

www.wantageliteraryfestival.co.uk 

Thurs 27th, 2.30pm, village hall. Hanney Senior Citizens. A talk “ Will it cost the 
earth? “ followed by tea, cakes, chat and a raffle. New members welcome or just come 
and try us out.  

Fri 28th, 10.30am - 12noon in the Beacon, Wantage - The Arts Society Wantage - 
"Selfies, Celebrity & the Victorian Carte de Visite" - Mark Hill (from the Antiques Road-
show). Visitors welcome - £10 (pay on door). Annual sub £50 including refreshments. 
For further info contact clemdavies2010@sky.com  01235 764037  
www.theartssocietywantage.org See page 14 

Sat 29th - Hanney Community Woodland Working Party, 9am - Noon, latest. Details, 
please see page 26. 

And further ahead… 

Sat 19th Nov - Hanney Flood Group Working Party - see page 26 

Sat 19th Nov, Village Hall - Cancer Research Bazaar. See page 5. 

Sat 26th Nov - Hanney Community Woodland Working Party, 9am - Noon, latest. For 
details, please see page 26. 

Sat 10th Dec - 10.00 - 12.30.  Holly Fair - all details in the next issue. 

GROVE LIBRARY  “Rhyme time 2022”  

Nursery rhymes, singing & movement 

for babies, toddlers & young children 

up to 5 years & parents/carers. 

(10.45am11.15am) 11th October, 8th 

November & 13th December. 

http://www.hanneygardeningclub.org.uk/
https://wantageliteraryfestival.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cebc5c7c3a1e803353cb0ed03&id=79c9303d1e&e=a28867024f
mailto:clemdavies2010@sky.com
http://www.theartssocietywantage.org/
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Hanney Film Night in HWMH (Village Hall) on   Fri-
day, October 7th. 

Doors and bar open 7.15 for 7.45 start. 
Starring Hugh Bonneville, Jim Carter, and Michelle 

Dockery among many others. 

‘Like one of the  Christmas specials but more so.’ 

Tickets £7, £8conc. Card payment only.  

PG, 124 minutes  

Last month I mentioned a sculptor called 
Pud Farmer. Edwina 
Poller contacted me re-
garding a small copper 
sculpture of his that he 
gave to Edwina’s late hus-
band Frank. See pic. What 
do you reckon?  
Below is another of his 
efforts, which he also gave 

as a present… 
obviously a  
generous chap as 
well as a talented 
sculptor. I’m not 
sure what hap-
pened to Pud. 

 This from our postie Mark who’s moving on to  

pastures new…. “It has been an absolute pleasure and privi-
lege being West Hanney’s postie for the last three years. In 
that time I have made a lot of friends and enjoyed the daily 
chats with my customers. There is no doubt that it has been 
my most enjoyable time since becoming a postie 30 odd 
years ago. My thanks to you all for making me feel so wel-
come stay safe and well.”  
Thanks Mark, we’ll miss you! All of us here at  
Global HQ wish you the very best for the future. 
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I’m always banging on in these pages about 
‘community’ and I want to mention four individuals who 
certainly ‘do their bit’ for ours.  
I’m talking about the administrators of our Facebook 
Groups. Yes, we have two...the ‘West Hanney and East 
Hanney Community’... self- explanatory really, as is our 
second... ‘East Hanney and West Hanney - Buy & Sell’ 
which was set up “For residents to buy and sell things 
without fear of cluttering the community page”.  
An honourable intention methinks. 
Ali Rosum, Kevin Sanders and Dawn Hutcheon adminis-
ter the Community group and Macy Jones does likewise 
for the second one. Big ups for all their efforts - much 
appreciated! I know they all have busy lives outside their 
Facebook duties. 
Comments on our Community Group are mainly in-
formative, sometimes funny, sometimes silly, occasional-
ly rather annoying and, once in a while, a combination of 
all the above!  
I occasionally post myself, usually after I’ve quaffed my 
mid-morning G&T!....(Joking!) 
If you’re on  Facebook but don’t follow either group, I 
urge you to give them a try.  
And don’t let the fact that they are marked ‘Private’ put 
you off...when you sign up to join you just have to answer 
an easy question and promise to behave, and you’re in! 
 

And whilst I’m bigging up community-
minded folk, can I please mention Bridget Hamilton, 
who as well as serving very regularly in our Community 
shop, also does some of the ‘backroom’ work needed to 
keep it running smoothly and efficiently. This, along with 
her full time job, means she’s another busy lady. Thank 
you Bridget for all your hard work! 

Hanney Fundraisers For Cancer Research 
Our annual Bazaar in aid of CRUK is being held on  

Saturday  19th November, in the HWM Hall.  

If you would like to come and join us to sell your own items/gifts/etc. then  
ring Kath to book a table.  Tel 868527 

Knitting Wool Wanted - If you have any surplus wool you would like to do-
nate to our charity, please contact Dulcie on 01235 868470. 

Oxfordshire has been 
awarded £12.7million 
of government funding to get 
people out of their cars and 
back on the buses. 
‘Blakey’ will be pleased. For 
the benefit of our younger 
readers, that’s him pictured 
above. He was a star of the 
ITV sitcom ‘On the Buses’ 
which ran from 1969 to 
1973...a total of 74 episodes! 
The funding will support 
measures over the next three 
years, including cheaper 
fares for under-19s, new  
rural services  – maybe West 
Hanney will get its bus   
service back? - and bus  
priority improvements 
across the county. 
Also proposed are traffic  
filters to reduce journey 
times and support the  
introduction of new zero -
emission electric buses.    

https://www.facebook.com/groups/274821914340077/
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Parish Councillors -  
Chairman: Stephen McKechnie - smehpc@gmail.com.  

Vice Chair: David Kirk - david.kirk@btinternet.com; Paul Aram - pvaehpc@gmail.com; 
Councillors: Oliver Cornish - ocehpc@gmail.com; Richard Strange - rsehpc@gmail.com;  

Dickon Green - dgehpc@gmail.com; Rosie Reed - rrehpc@gmail.com;  
Garth Dennill - gdehpc@gmail.com  

 

Clerk: Wendy Quigley, tel: 07859 924655,  
email: clerk@easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk 

Website: www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk 

Next Meeting - Wednesday 12th Oct, 7:30pm, Old Hanney Room,  

Hanney War Memorial Hall, aka Village Hall. 

East Hanney Parish Council 

A new contractor has now been engaged to empty the dog waste bins. Early signs are 
promising. Less good news regarding the bank of the brook by the iron bridge, which 
has been damaged by erosion and people/dogs entering the brook. There are water 
voles in this area, so it is hoped that access to the water can be minimised until a more 
robust solution can be found. Repairs to this bank cost in excess of £10,000 in 2009 so 
minimising damage is vital to keep costs down and safeguard the local wildlife.  

The fab production team - well, Dave 
Bratley and I to be precise, and mainly Dave - 
who brought you ‘The Historical Hanneys 
Calendar 2022’ are already busy working on 
next year’s. We asked our PR and branding 
team  for a catchy new title for 2023. Their 
creative juices flowed and after some ‘left field 
thinking’...they’ve come up with …….. 
‘The Historical Hanneys Calendar, 2023’! 
It will feature 12 more fascinating images 
from the Hanney’s past. This year all produc-
tion costs are being met by Hanney News, and 
any profit will help ensure that the best parish 
mag in the whole of Hanney keeps going 
through difficult times. 
The calendar will cost a mere £10 and you 
must buy at least one. They make great Xmas 
presents, so a purchase of several would not 
be that silly! We are printing 200 copies, and 
once they’re gone, they’re gone! 
This year in each month’s Hanney News I have 
devoted a page to a short history of the photo 
relevant to that month, and I intend to contin-
ue to do that next year.  

mailto:gdehpc@gmail.com
mailto:clerk@easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk
http://www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk/
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West Hanney Parish Council 

The twelve-month review of our Neigh-
bourhood Plan was presented to the Annu-
al Parish Meeting and approved at the Par-
ish Council meeting that followed. 
Please could landowners with hedges that 
encroach onto pavements, footpaths or 
roadways, keep them well trimmed back.  
If you have a ditch running alongside your 
property boundary, as a ‘riparian’ owner, 
please keep the ditch free of vegetation 
and any other obstruction so that any  
surface water can flow unimpeded.  
If you have difficulty doing this work your-
self, please contact the Parish Clerk to see 
if help can be arranged. 
Thanks to the contractors working for Hills 
Homes at Deans Farmhouse for clearing 

and reprofiling the drainage ditch running 
from Church Street to Main Street. 
To help maintain the visual amenity of our 
local environment, please could residents 
only put out their bins after 6pm on the 
evening before collection and return their 
bins to within their property boundary as 
soon as possible after their bins have been 
emptied. Please also refrain from parking 
on our grass verges and likewise please 
politely encourage any visitors to West 
Hanney not to park on our grass verges. 
The next meeting of WHPC will be on 
Tuesday 1st November at 7.30pm in the 
Olde Hanney Room at the Hanney War 
Memorial Hall 

David Corps - Chairman 

These are difficult times for many folk, and they don’t look like getting easier 

any time soon. The Hanney Parochial Trust may be able to help. If you know 
anyone who is in genuine financial need, please ask them to contact me, Jim Stagg, Chair-
man of the Trust, in strictest confidence. (Contact details below.) 
 

  We may also be able to assist with Further Education Grants.  
If you are under 25 years of age, live in Hanney, and seek funding to help with costs di-
rectly related to your FE study, please contact me. 

Tel: 01235 867500 - or email: jimstagg@btinternet.com. 
The Trust’s Charity Commission number is 205792. 

Councillors: Chairman: David Corps - 867454. Graham Garner - 868684.   
Edward Wilkinson - 07771 705234. Trevor Brettell - 868459. Peter Packham - 

868038. Barbara Martin (Clerk) - 868806  
Email: parishclerkwesthanneypc@gmail.com 

Website: www.westhanneypc.org.uk 

To The Editor 
Sir 
For a few fleeting moments on Saturday September 3rd it was possible to hear the  
wonderful sounds of the bells of St James and the start-up sounds of the Black Horse 
annual Hanney Fest, all at the same time. 
How splendid! Do you think a repeat performance could be organised – only for longer – 
for the equivalent Saturday in September next year? 
Yes indeed. East Hanney is truly a wonderful place to live! 
Clive Fewins, East Hanney 

Letter 

mailto:parishclerkwesthanneypc@gmail.com
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I’m now on a fitness kick...eat and 
drink less and take exercise! The latter in-
volves walking - not my favourite activity I 
must confess, but two factors 
make it actually rather agreeable. 
The first is that I often bump into 
members of our community who 
are, without exception, friendly 
and happy to pass  the time of 
day. (This by the way, is also one 
of the reasons I enjoy taking a 
turn in our Community shop.)  
The other result of my regular 
wanderings is that I am constant-
ly  reminded of what delightful and  
picturesque villages we live in. 
There is however one thing that can reduce 
the visual appeal of our environs, and that’s 
wheelie bins. Of course they must be left 
out for emptying at the appropriate time, 
but one or two can appear up to a week 
before they’re due to be emptied. Then, 
after emptying, they may stay out, sad, 

lonely, and neglected, again for days. 
Vale District Council have quite strict rules 
on this. Now, I’ve never been a great one 

for rules, but here’s what they 
say: ‘Your bin must not be put 
out earlier than 6pm on the day 
before collection or later than 
6am on the day of collection.’ 
Bins should be removed from the 
pavement as soon as possible 
after collection and must be 
stored securely within your 
property boundary between col-
lections.’ 

Of course, you’re not going to face a spell at 
Her Majesty’s pleasure if you break the 
rules, but if you are able to keep your bins 
out for the shortest possible time, so much 
the better. The ‘Wheelie Bin Policy’ is set 
by the Vale of White Horse District Council 
on their website...   
www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/ 

Continuing on the 
strolling theme...on a 
Sunday afternoon it’s often 
worth wandering down to 
the recreation ground to   
tarry a while and witness 
some cricket courtesy of 
the ‘Golden Sparrows’. 
Though not Hanney-based, 
they have adopted our 
pitch as their home ground, 
and have done rather well 
in their league...see below 
from Sir David of Johns and 
Cricket, a fine East Hanney cricketer and 
cricket lover. 
“For two full seasons, the very likeable and 
enthusiastic Golden Sparrows have played 
cricket on the Hanney cricket pitch on the 
recreation ground. 
They won promotion in the first season 
and bettered that this year by winning 

their division - promotion again - congrat-
ulations! The two most successful batsmen 
(now batters!) were Praveen and Aditya, 
the most successful bowlers were Ravi and 
Maruthi. Two other bowlers, Ravi and 
Surya, also had hat-tricks 
ALL of the team just love this game -- and 
it shows -- come and watch next season.” 
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A sad but true story. Many years 
ago a gent named Thomas P. Wiles lived 
in the cottage that is attached to the 
Plough pub. They had a son who was in 
the Navy and when he returned from a 
particular trip, presumably from a place 
where monkeys were easily found, he 
brought home with him one such furry 
creature which became the family pet. 
His name has been lost in the mists of 
time, but what is certain is that he lived  
in a cage, or up a tree in the garden, on a 
long chain to stop him escaping.  
He sometimes did however, and, by all 
accounts was a rather naughty monkey 
who bit most people he met!  
Folk were genuinely scared of him. What 
species he was is not known, but a  
description suggested he was a grey/
brown colour and approx. three feet tall 
when stood upright on his furry hind 
legs! Some experts suggest he may have 
been a gibbon. 
Frank Bunce, now an East Hanney resident, lived at the time very near the Plough and 
early one evening he witnessed the sad demise of said monkey. 
He had been the family pet for maybe two or three years, but one evening he escaped 
from his garden and climbed onto the roof of the Plough next door. The landlord at the 
time was Percy Simpson.  
The night was drawing in and given his history of biting people - the monkey, not Percy! 
- it was deemed too risky to allow him to remain free overnight. Word got round, and 
quite a crowd gathered to see the monkey on the roof. Sadly, he could not be coaxed 
down, so finally, and with the approval of his owner Mr Wiles, Wally Smart, a local 
farmer was asked to dispatch him with the aid of Wally’s 12 bore. This he duly did, and 
the poor monkey fell backwards into the garden of the pub. There was no canopy or 
awning of any sort outside the back door, and he crashed down into the garden. 
A sad end I’m sure you’ll agree, to our bizarre little tale. Some do say that he was ‘pretty 
ancient’ at the time of his demise, and that he was buried in the churchyard in an un-
marked grave. Hmm...most of this story is true, but I’m not sure about that last bit. 
Our photograph, dug up from the archives, depicts the poor monkey moments before he 
met his sad end, balanced somewhat precariously on the roof of the Plough. He does 
indeed look a rather scary fellow. Maybe he’d already spotted Wally and his shotgun? 
The Wiles family - obviously keen animal lovers - had a pet parrot, also brought home 
from his travels by young Wiles the sailor. It was called ‘Ebsy’ and used to fly around the 
village. 
Next month I hope to bring you the tale of the roaring lion that lived in West Hanney - 
yes, really! And you thought the occasional barking dog was a nuisance?  
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Eat-in available...ring and book a 
table. Strict social distancing observed. 

Finest Authentic Indian Cuisine 
Opening Hours 

Sun - Thurs : 12 noon - 2pm, 5pm - 11pm 
Fri and Sat : 12 noon  - 2.30pm and 5pm - 

11.30pm 
 

Tel: 01235 869007 / 869090 
www.hanneyspice.co.uk 

School Rd, West Hanney, OX12 0LA 

New Take-Away and Dine-In Menus  

Hanney Spice 

 

Treatments available,  
Monday to Friday, day or 
evening, in East Hanney.  

Prices from £30.  
Ring 07738 638007, email - 
jadesmassagespace@gmail.com  

 
 

See ‘Jade’s Massage 
Space’ on Facebook 

Gee’s Events 
  

Our unique trailer, a  
converted vintage horse 

box, caters for  
Festivals, Weddings,  

Parties, College Balls, Prom and Sports Events. 
 

We provide a professional bar service, offering a full 
range of alcoholic beverages. We have a 5 star  
hygiene rating, and offer a range of  packages. 

 

Email: bookings@gees4events.com .  
Tel: 07800 645817 

Visit our website for full details:  
www.gees4events.com 

The Plough is the ultimate     
country pub that offers an incredible 
atmosphere and dining experience. 

The building is a classic thatched inn 
where customers can choose to eat 
in the restaurant, beside the fire in 

our cosy bar, or in our beautiful     
sun-trap garden.  

 

We hold a quiz night and live acoustic 
music sessions every month. 

 

Visit our website here:  
https://theploughathanney.co.uk 

Or phone: 01235 868987 
 

Church St., West Hanney   
OX12 0LN 

mailto:jadesmassagespace@gmail.com
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All types of  
electrical work 

undertaken  
including Part P  
of Building Regs 

Tel: 01367 718089 
Mob: 07989 342182 

Email: ron@rwelectrical.com 

 

We at The Black Horse thank you all 
for your support this year so far 

We continue to offer our seasonal spring 
menu, and evening dining from Wednesday as 
well as our lovely roast dinners on Sunday  

Please pop down to our coffee shop.  

We are open 11.30-2.30pm, on Tuesdays for coffee and cakes and on Weds-
Saturdays our lunch/brunch menu is available  

Keep your eyes peeled for our monthly steak night and pie night  

We also continue to offer our services for private functions and wakes  

Please give us a call - 01235 867179 

For the first time in a long 
time, I have space for  

local businesses to advertise 
here in the best parish mag 

in the whole of Hanney!  
If you run a business based 
within the area in which we 

deliver, and may be  
interested, please ring me, 

Jim, anytime.  
Prices start at £27 for 12  

issues. 

01235 867500 
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What do an Ancient Greek philosopher and Bob Dylan have in common? 

They both believed that “the times they are a-changing” or as Heraclitus put’s it, 
change is the only constant in life. 

As we journey through autumn into winter, we can see changing of the seasons all 
around us. Life can feel in a state of flux, with the future being uncertain and 
daunting, particular with all that is going on in the world at the moment.  

Yet, nature also reminds us that there is a cycle and a season to life. The season’s 
change, yet their pattern is known; summer leads to autumn, autumn to winter, 
winter turns to spring as summer approaches.  

The writer of the Ecclesiastes 3:1-3, puts it this way: 

There’s a season for everything and a time for every matter under the heavens: a time 
for giving birth and a time for dying, a time for planting and a time for uprooting 
what was planted, a time for killing and a time for healing, a time for tearing down 
and a time for building up. (CEV) 

The cycle of life continues to repeat itself and we gain much from being aware of its 
rhythms and routines, for as George Santayana warns us “those who cannot 
remember the past are condemned to repeat it.” 

We cannot predict the future, but we can learn the patterns of life from the past and 
these can help us navigate what is ahead. For myself realising, that in life we should 
“expect the unexpected” (Oscar Wilde) with life being more like a roller-coaster 
then a pleasure cruise, has help me in facing what ever life throws at us next. Life is 
messy and it is how we deal with the mess that counts. And sometimes the best way 
to deal with the uncertainty of life, is to take it, one day at time; as Jesus said, “don’t 
worry about tomorrow, because tomorrow will have its own worries.” (Matthew 
6:43) 

Life can feel uncertain yet recognising its times and seasons can aid us in reflecting 
on our past to help us look forward, even if we can at times only take it one day at a 
time. 

God bless, 

Alec 

Vicar : Revd John Durant  : 766484  -  vicar@valebenefice.org.uk  
Associate Vicar: Revd Alec Gill: 07739 563894  -  vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk  

Office : (10 – 12 Mon – Fri)  771479  -  office@valebenefice.org.uk 

Church Warden: Stuart Cakebread: 868590  -  stuartcakebread@mac.com  

mailto:vicar@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:office@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:stuartcakebread@mac.com
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Sunday morning Eucharist at 9.30am. 

2nd – HARVEST FESTIVAL – Revd Alec Gill,  9th Revd Peter Rich, 16th Revd Geoff 
Maughan, 23rd Revd Charles Draper, 31st Revd Velma Oxley. 

As we have done for some years – we will be collecting for the WANTAGE & GROVE 
FOODBANK at our Harvest Festival – all are very welcome  to attend the Service – but if 
you cannot get to it and would like to make a contribution please contact us on 
stjameschurchwesthanney@gmail.com or 868590. 

At present there are no Covid-related restrictions, however should there be an increase 
in infections or mandatory requirements re-introduced, we will take the appropriate 
action. 

Midweek Said Eucharist – Tuesday at 10.00am in the Chancel 

Hanney Community  
Pub Limited  

still has shares available for  
purchase following a healthy  

response to the September  
announcement.   

Please contact the Board 
on hanneypub@gmail.com. if 
there is any further interest.  

Ever heard of WARP?...no, 
me neither. It stands for Wantage 
Association of Retired Persons, and 
meets at 2pm on the third Wednes-
day of every month at the          
Comrades Club in Newbury St. 
Wantage. Their October gathering, 
on the 19th, will feature a talk by 
Lynda Warren entitled ’A look back 
at the ‘60s’, and on 16th Nov, Mike 
White will talk about the ‘Ghosts of 
Wantage’! Spooky!                           
For more details about this organi-
sation, ring 01235 768644. Sorry, 
don’t have a name. 

The Faringdon Arts Society 
are holding their annual exhibition 
on Fri 28th, Sat 29th and Sun 30th 
Oct in the Corn Exchange.            
Free entry. Full details at                        
faringdonartsociety.co.uk 

mailto:stjameschurchwesthanney@gmail.com
mailto:hanneypub@gmail.com
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We have many 
very cultured folk 
here in Hanney and our 
surrounding villages…I 
am of course one myself!… but until recent-
ly I was unaware of ‘The Arts Society 
Wantage’. It was formed in 1985 and is a 
member of an association of societies cen-
trally coordinated by a leading arts charity 
– ‘The Arts Society‘. 
The Wantage Society meets monthly,  
except for August and December, for  
lectures on an eclectic range of topics from 
English ceramics  to Australian aboriginal 
art via French chateaux.   
Their October lecture sounds most intri-
guing… titled ‘Selfies, self-expression, ce-
lebrity and the Victorian Carte de Visite’, 
it’s happening on Friday 28th Oct and I’m 
intending to go. The lecturer is a gent 
called Mark Hill. Here’s his little blurb…. 
‘From the late 1850s to the mid-1870s a 
new craze gripped the world.  
Photography had just begun to be popular-
ised, and suddenly nearly everyone could 
afford a portrait of themselves to share 
with others. These small photographic por-
traits mounted on card were shot profes-

sionally in studios and 
handed out like busi-
ness or greetings cards 
– just like we share 
‘selfies’ on today’s  

social media. Across nearly two decades, 
over 400 million cards were estimated to 
have been printed and shared with friends, 
family, and fans. We think we invented the 
‘selfie’, but we didn’t – welcome to the Vic-
torian ‘carte de visite’. 
In this highly visual and relevant lecture, 
we’ll look at the rise and fall of the fashion, 
learn how these cards were used, and find 
ways of dating cards from clothing and 
hairstyles. We’ll examine in detail the hid-
den meanings behind the poses, facial  
expressions, backgrounds, and choice of 
clothes to reveal the fascinating histories 
behind these cards that were used by eve-
ryone from royalty to the man in the 
street.’ 
The Society also organizes visits and  
guided tours to museums, galleries and 
other places of artistic, architectur-
al  and  historic interest.   
Full details are on their website…. 
https://theartssocietywantage.org/ 

Talking of culture, did you get to see Look Thea-
tre’s recent performances of ‘Kinky Boots’ the musical? 
If not, you missed a treat! You will also not have seen 
two of Hanney’s finest...Clive Ward and Janice Fletcher 
 ...on stage, since both were members of the cast. The 
former - yes really! - even got to wear the kinky red 
boots...an image not easily forgotten! He has since told 
me he had to hand the boots back at the end of the pro-
duction run, so this vision is never to be repeated. 

Great news from Oliver Cornish  of the Hanney 
Tennis Club… “From 1st October,  membership will be 
half price until the end of March 2023. Whether you're a 
junior, a beginner, a rusty racket or a pro, come and join 
this thriving, friendly village club. For more details, please 

email Jenny on - membership.htc@gmail.com.” 

Hold my 
beer 

dude! 
I’m 

there! 

mailto:membership.htc@gmail.com
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October’s photo in our History Calendar is the 
Black Horse in East Hanney, well known and oft  
frequented by many of us. 
This photo, taken not that long ago I suspect - maybe 
1970’s? - shows the pub prior to having its exterior 
painted in 1998. That caused quite a kerfuffle at the 
time, with the Oxford Mail reporting… ‘The new land-
lord of a popular village pub has angered locals after 
splashing out on a new coat of paint. German-born 
Peter Bilecki has been accused of "vandalism" after 
deciding to change the Black Horse to white within 
weeks of his arrival in picturesque East Hanney. He 
shunned the advice of council conservation officers 
and went ahead with covering up the traditional 'red 
and blue' brick frontage of the prominent pub in 
Main Street, parts of which are believed to date from 
the late 18th century.’  
It does seem a shame that the beautiful ornate 
brickwork was covered with a couple of coats of Dulux, and many folk threatened to 
withdraw their custom altogether.  
Less controversial times are 
depicted in the black and white 
pic taken some time in the 
1950s I think. I assume the cou-
ple standing by the front door 
were the tenants at the time, 
and some investigative journal-
ism of the top order has re-
vealed that they were indeed. 
Lavinia and Arthur Waters, 
were at the pub for about 40 
years! They had four children, 
boys Alan and Cliff, and two 
girls, Gwen and Heather, the 
latter of whom married Jim Cottrell. Heather and Jim’s son Alan, now a fine, upstanding 
West Hanney man, was born in the pub! 
Further back a tenant called Charles Arthurs - maybe you had to have ‘Arthur’ some-
where in your name to be allowed to run the pub? - was in post according to the 1881 
Census, and still in 1891, but by 1901 he was shown as a carpenter, and in 1911 he had 
moved to West Hanney. He died in 1919 and is buried in St James Churchyard. 
 

Re last month’s piece, it’s been pointed out that some of the so-called facts regarding 
Dandridge’s Mill may not actually be true. Certainly the claim that French prisoners of 
the Napoleonic war worked there doesn’t fit in with the dates...the war ended in 1815, 
and the mill wasn’t built till 1820, but which time the p-o-ws would have been sent back 
to France. I’m hoping to put together a brief history of the mill in the near future. 
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Wantage - Zoom 
 

Overwhelmed, Anxious, Exhausted, Fearful,  
Out of control…Need help? 
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FOOD  

DEWS MEADOW FARM SHOP open Tues - Sat,  
8:30am - 5pm. Pork, dry cured bacon, ham, 
sausages & burgers. Free range chicken, beef 
and lamb. Delivery. Call Jane 868634. 

JA CATERING  Entertaining the easy way. Let us 
take care of your Dinner Parties, Special 
Occasion Buffets, Children’s parties, Funerals. 
Tel: 07812 370796 for more details. 

GARDENING 

SEASONED LOGS & KINDLING: Available in nets 
or bulk bags. Phone or WhatsApp for details. 
Martin - 07779 136259, mar-
tinoliver40.mo@gmail.com. 

APT HARD LANDSCAPING: Fencing, Paving, 
Stone work, Brick work, Turfing, Raised sleeper 
beds, Garden clearance, Maintenance, Gravel 
driveways. Call Andy on 07887 778784 or email  

andypthomas@hotmail.co.uk 

RACHEL THE GARDENER: qualified, experienced, 
hardworking and cheerful (and so modest!) Tel 
07867 571682 (Wantage) Check my weekly blog  
http://rachel-the-gardener.blogspot.co.uk  

TREEWORKS: Local, professional arborists: 
Trotter Treeworks - tree pruning & removals 
07771 538575 info@trottertreeworks.co.uk.            
Trotter Hedgeworks - hedge trimming & fruit 
tree maintenance/light pruning 07771 
656553 trotterhedgeworks@icloud.com  

HEALTH AND BEAUTY 

FOOT HEALTH PROFESSIONAL: Over 10 years 
experience in the treatment of corns, verrucas, 
callus, skin and nail conditions; fingernail and 
toenail cutting. Anita Elsley Dip. FHP, MAFHP. 
Home visits. Tel: 07969 256149 or 01235 
771238.  

SPORTS INJURIES & PERFORMANCE CLINIC. 

Evolve Rehabilitation & Therapy is an innovative 
new Sports Injury and Performance Clinic that 
offers clients a combination of physical and 
psychological therapies to achieve their 
performance and wellbeing goals.    

www.evolverehabtherapy.co.uk/  

Evolve Rehabilitation & Therapy Unit 11, The 
Glenmore Centre Wantage OX12 9GN 

PROPERTY / MAINTENANCE 

FRILFORD DECORATORS: 07775 690523 / 01865 
392866 Internal & External Decorators. 
References available.  Proprietor Mr A Bunce. 

CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING by 
Grimebusters, your local specialists. Your carpets 
dry within the hour  Free estimates. (01235) 
555533 or (01865) 726983. 

MARK J HEYES KITCHENS & CARPENTRY, Full 
design , structural work , fitting & project 
management. Fully Qualified & insured 
tradesman. Tel 07887 507083. E-
mail: markjheyeskitchens@gmail.com 

SKINNER FENCING For all your fencing needs. 
Gates made to measure, trees lopped, gravel 
shingle delivered. For free quote call Shaun, 
07971 422693  

MISC. 

PEPLER BOOKKEEPING LTD:  VAT returns, 
Wages, Nest Pension schemes, CIS Scheme. 
Confidential help is at hand . Tel Jo Pepler on 
07799 620299. 
Email:jo.pepler@virginmedia.com. 

NB OFFICE SERVICES. Qualified bookkeeper with 
over 10 years experience in office management 
and PA . Phone - 01865  392866, mob: 07775 
690522. email:  

nicola.bunce@nbofficeservices.co.uk 

COMPUTER PROBLEMS? Need help with your 
PC? Won’t start? Hard disk full? Got a virus? 
Want to set up a wireless router or extend your 
network? Call Comp-tech on 01865 820749 or 
07870 755637 

ONE WAY DRIVING SCHOOL. Locally based, Ex 
police trained approved driving instructor. Learn 
in air conditioned Corsa. Competitive prices & 
discounts for block bookings. Call Keith on 07521 
216802 or see www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk 

 

http://rachel-the-gardener.blogspot.co.uk/
mailto:538575/info@trottertreeworks.co.uk
mailto:656553/trotterhedgeworks@icloud.com
http://www.evolverehabtherapy.co.uk/
mailto:markjheyeskitchens@gmail.com
mailto:jo.pepler@virginmedia.com
http://www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk
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F I N C H  
F L O O R I N G  

Always Professional and Courteous 
Providing Unparalleled Precision and Care 

                       Masterfitter and National Finalist 

0 1 2 3 5  7 7 2 1 2 8  -  0 7 9 0 0  6 8 1 0 8 8  

pau l@f inchf loor ing .com -  www. f inchf loor ing .com  

7 St  Johns Road Grove ,  Wantage ,  OX12 7PP  

Professional Garden 
Services 

Stephen R Matthews 
All kinds of work undertaken, 

including garden clearance 
and restoration, 

fruit tree, shrub and rose 
pruning, hedge cutting, and 

turfing. Fencing and 
landscaping 

Tel: 01235 766412 
07796 532356 

Email: stephenmatthews 
.pgs@gmail.com 
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Gas, Oil, LPG, Boiler 
Installations and Servicing 

 

Bathrooms and Kitchens 
 

To book an Appointment 
call: 01235 376808 
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MOTOVATION 

Cars, 4 x 4’s, Vans,  
Motorhomes,  
Motorcycles 
Servicing - Repair - Exhaust - 
Air-conditioning - Electrical - Clutch - Welding - Timing belt - Brakes 

- Suspension - MOT. 
Courtesy car (subject to availability) Free local collection and deliv-
ery. No job too big - no job too small, so pick up the phone and give 

us a call. 

Brad Davey, Unit C, Oxford Rd, East Hanney,  
OX12 0HP Tel: 01235 867455 
The Complete A - Z of Car Care 

Woodworks 
Carpentry 

Interior and exterior 
Carpentry, extensions and 

renovations. 

Stephen Dingle 
07810 461156 
01235 868553 

sdingle1973@gmail.com 

 
 
 

SELF FILL STORAGE 
CONTAINERS 

 2 MILES OFF THE A34, CLEAN 
DRY AND SECURE, 24 HOUR 
CCTV, EASY 7 DAY A WEEK 

ACCESS. HOME OR BUSINESS 
USE FOR WHATEVER THE 

REASON. 
www.oxonstorage.co.uk 

enquires@oxonstorage.co.uk 

T Mob 07980 262210 

http://www.oxonstorage.co.uk
mailto:enquires@oxonstorage.co.uk
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Jams,  
Marmalades, 
Chutneys & 

Pickles made in 
East Hanney 

using local fruit 
and vegetables where possible. 
Available in local shops: Millets 

Farm, Crafters Emporium, 
Faringdon and Didcot, or con-

tact Jeanette Howse  
jeanette@well-preserved.co.uk  

0777 1967633, for local  
deliveries and stock list. 

Hampers also made to order  
www.well-preserved.co.uk   

 

M&M Roofing 
& Building 

Ltd  
 

Office: 01235 770985 
 

Email: 
mandmroofs@gmail.com 

 

Website: 
www.wantageroofing.uk 

mailto:mandmroofs@gmail.com
http://www.wantageroofing.uk/
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Friendly, reliable      

interior and exterior  
 

Painters and  

Decorators  
 

with over 35 years   

experience.  
Free estimates given.  

Please contact Alistair or 

David on 

07745 906998 or  

07770 484277 
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STEVE MILSOM 

 
PAINTING & 

DECORATING 
 

interior/exterior 
free estimates 

 
mob: 07960 644991  

 
Email:  

smilsom68@gmail.com 

PMW Garden Services 
Local, knowledgeable, friendly, reliable garden care. 
 Turf laying and maintenance 
 Hedge and tree planting and maintenance 
 Pruning 
 Planting 
 Clearances 
 General Garden Care 
Qualified and fully insured 
 

Contact Phil - 07801 801735 
Email: pmwgardenservices@outlook.com 

PMW Garden Services 

WRIGHT DOMESTIC           
APPLIANCE REPAIRS 
Repairs to most makes 
of Washing Machines, 

Cookers,  Dryers,  
Dishwashers etc. 

 

For a  fast reliable  
service 

 

Tel: 07981 941221 
Email: wrightapplianc-

es@gmail.com 
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Clubs and Societies 
HANNEY BADMINTON CLUB meets every Thursday in the Village Hall, 8-10pm. We welcome new 
members. Call 868256 for details. 

HANNEY BELLRINGERS ‘Learn the Ropes’. Wonderful mental and physical exercise with a friendly 
mixed group. Why not come along and watch a ringing session at St. James church. For more 
information contact Chris Surman 868749  

HANNEY BOOK CLUB - 8pm, 1st Thurs of the Month, Plough, W. Hanney.                                                        
hanneybookclub@yahoo.co.uk  

HANNEY BOWLS CLUB - Thursdays 2.00-4.00pm. Contact 868145 

HANNEY BROWNIES AND GUIDES (for all girls aged 7-14) meet on Mondays in HWMH 6:00-
7:30pm during term time. RAINBOWS (aged 5-7) in Grove on Thursdays. Girls and volunteers 
always welcome. Contact Clare Green  07845 
047990/ districtcomgrove@gmail.com / girlguiding.org.uk  

HANNEY COMMUNITY COFFEE MORNING in the Village Hall, Tuesdays, 10.00-11.30am. Everyone 
welcome for tea or coffee - a chat and a raffle. Just turn up! 

HANNEY COMMUNITY WOODLAND WORKING PARTY...contact Paul Sayers by email        
pksayers@btinternet.com or 01235 868146 

HANNEY CRICKET CLUB Occasional Sunday friendly games. For details ring David Johns on 07770 
456147 or 01235 868519, or email hanneycricketteam@gmail.com  

HANNEY FLOOD GROUP  hold a monthly working party. Contact Clive Manvell for details -
clive@manvell216.plus.com, or 01235 868216. www.thehanneysfloodgroup.org.uk/ 

HANNEY GARDENING CLUB meets on the first Monday of each month, Sept to April, in the 
HWMH. 7:30 for 8.00pm. Tea and coffee followed by a talk. www.hanneygardeningclub.org.uk 

HANNEY HISTORY GROUP. Meets 8pm on the 4th Monday of every month in the main hall of the 
Village Hall. For further details and programme visit http://hanneyhistory.org.uk/  

HANNEY OCCASIONAL GOLFERS SOCIETY (HOGS) was formed in 1996, and meets four times a 
year plus Christmas. HOGS is very much about social golf with all standards welcome. Non 
golfers/spouses usually join for the evening session when prizes are awarded and 'fines' 
imposed!  Contact ‘Poppy’ at andrew.fletcher@rer.co.uk for further details. 

HANNEY SCOUTS,CUBS and BEAVERS, Contact  Janet Green at janet@thegreensonline.me.uk  

HANNEY SENIOR CITIZENS CLUB meets on the 4th Thursday of every month except August, at 
2.30pm in the Village Hall. Tea, cake, chats, talks and activities. For more details, ring Marcia on 
01235 867461 

HANNEY TABLE TENNIS in the Village Hall, every Friday at 10am. Also every Thurs eve, 6.30pm -             
7.30pm. Just turn up to either, or both! £2 a session. 

HANNEY TENNIS CLUB is a very friendly village tennis club and always welcomes new members. 
Half price membership until 1st April 2023 is now available – please email Jenny our membership 
secretary membership.htc@gmail.com  

HANNEY WHEELERS CYCLING We meet on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays of each month at 10.00 am 
prompt at the Hanney WMH. New cyclists, you will be warmly welcomed for recreational local 
cycling with essential coffee stop!! Call Bob Wilson 868389 or email: bobwilson300@hotmail.com 

mailto:hanneybookclub@yahoo.co.Uk
mailto:districtcomgrove@gmail.com
http://girlguiding.org.uk/
mailto:pksayers@btinternet.com
mailto:hanneycricketteam@gmail.com
http://hanneyhistory.org.uk/
mailto:andrew.fletcher@rer.co.uk
mailto:membership.htc@gmail.com
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HANNEY WINE CIRCLE meets on the 2nd Monday each month: www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk 

HANNEY WOMEN'S INSTITUTE (W.I.) meet the second Thursday of the month  (except in Aug) 
7.30 - 9.30 in the Olde Hanney Room, Village Hall. New members are welcome. Contact Kate 
Tyler on  07446 364859 

HANNEY YOUTH FOOTBALL CLUB trains at the rec. on Thursday night. We play in the Oxford Mail 
Youth League and have teams from age 5 up. If you would like to join us please contact Paul on 
07510 435 508, hyfcfooty@gmail.com or visit our website hanneyyouthfc.co.uk 

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION BRANCH meets bi-monthly on the 4th Wednesday of September, 
November, January, March, May and July in the RBL Club.  NEW MEMBERS WELCOME. 

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION BINGO every Sunday, R.B. Legion Hall 8pm. Cash prizes. 18+ welcome. 

THURSDAY SINGING WITH SJS, East Hanney small consort male-voice group,  8-10pm.  Join us in 
our 'Royal year' with 4-part songs written by Kings Henry VIII, Charles I, and in praise of Henry V 
and Agincourt and Queen Vic, and a pint in the Black Horse afterwards.  David Gahan 868933 for 
details.  
WANTAGE CHORAL SOCIETY rehearses every Tuesday at C of E School, Newbury St. (next to 
Comrades Club) at 7.30pm. New voices always welcome. Contact Judy Gibbons 767408, 
www.wantagechoralsociety.co.uk, email wantagechoralsociety@yahoo.co.uk. 

WANTAGE GARDENERS ASSOCIATION : 9am - 12noon every Saturday Feb-Sept.  See website for 
details of all they offer. www.wantagegardeners.org.uk 

WANTAGE MALE VOICE CHOIR rehearses at HWMH on Tuesdays, 7.30-9.30pm.  The Choir is 
looking for more men who enjoy a good sing to join their existing number of 30 or so. Call Geoff 
(868440) or Nick (768249), www.wantagemalevoicechoir.org.uk. 

WANTAGE U3A: Visit our website detailing all our current activities - www.u3asites.org.uk/
wantage or ring 07546 631089 

PILATES CLASS Wednesdays 9.15am - 10.15am, and 6 -7pm (term time only from w/c 13th Sept) 
at the HWMH, aka Village Hall, in East Hanney. Novices and Improvers welcome. To book your 
place or for more details please contact Pippa Carey (STOTT Pilates teacher) on 07941 260427 or 
pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk   

VALE NORDIC WALKING - Nordic Walking is a form of full body exercise, suitable for everyone, 
irrespective of age, gender or fitness level.  A range of group classes or 1:1 sessions available 
weekly. Telephone Louise on 07709 939997.  More information at www.valenordicwalking.com 

‘DANCING THROUGH THE DECADES’ - Get ready to dance/workout to sounds from the 
60’s,70’s,80’s and current chart hits.  This uplifting LOW impact workout moves at YOUR 
pace.  Suitable for anyone looking for a class that feels like a party.  Every Friday, 12noon till 1pm, 
£6 per class. To book or for more information email suerichmondjr@hotmail.co.uk 

FITSTEPS - If you love ‘Strictly’ then you’ll love this! Join Dancing Debs every Tuesday 2-3pm at 
the Village Hall for a fun and friendly dance fitness class, combining the best of Latin and 
Ballroom. Suitable for all ages and abilities with low and high impact moves demonstrated. Wear 
comfy clothes, trainers and bring a bottle of water. For more info contact Debs 07968 948007 or 
visit - www.dancingdebs.com 

http://www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk/
mailto:hyfcfooty@gmail.com
http://hanneyyouthfc.co.uk/
http://www.u3asites.org.uk/wantage
http://www.u3asites.org.uk/wantage
mailto:pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk
http://www.valenordicwalking.com/
mailto:suerichmondjr@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.dancingdebs.com/
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Visit the website: 
www.thehanneys.uk 

Hanney War Memorial Hall 
To book the Hall, the Committee Room, or the Olde 

Hanney Room, contact Graham Garner on 01235 
868684, email hwmh.hanney@gmail.com 

Hanney  
Community Shop 

Mon to Sat 
9am to 5pm 

 

Post Office hours: 
Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri 

9am to 1pm 
Tues  9am to 12 noon 

 

Tel: Shop - 867408 
Post Office - 868320  

Advertisers, please contact the 
Editor by phone - 01235 

867500 or email:  
hanneynews@gmail.com 

to discuss your  
requirements. 

 

Join the ‘West Hanney and East  
Hanney Community’, and the 
‘East Hanney Parish Council’  

Facebook groups. 

Hanney 
News... 
Be sure 
to read 
it, cover 
to cover, 
without fail, every 
month. It contains so 
much useful stuff it’s 
quite scary.  

 

Disclaimer: Hanney News Association (HNA) takes no responsibility for anything 
that appears in Hanney News or its ‘flyers’, be it comment, opinion, information 
or advice. Neither does HNA warrant the work undertaken, services provided or 
advice given by any of its advertisers. The Editor reserves the right to alter, omit 

or hold over copy to a future issue. All material is copyright. 

“Hello...could you put me 
through to the Director of 

Advertising at  
Hanney News Global  

International please?” 

Where are our  

Defibrillators?  
In East Hanney, it’s on the 

left wall of  the open porch 

in the Village Hall.  

In West Hanney it’s on the 

wall of the brick garage op-

posite the Plough in Church 

St. Both are accessible 24/7 

Hopefully we’ll have a third 

one soon! 

New to Hanney? Get 
your free Guide from 
the Community Shop.  

It’s also on the 
Hanneys website - see 

below - as a PDF. 


